
Respected Sir,

This is in reference to your letter no. 6075/IV-4333/Admin.(A-4) Dated 11.04.2018 wherein
your goodself  had asked for certain information with respect to my letter  no 388/XV/6A dated
05.05.2017 for granting  permission to pursue my LL.M. Course (Correspondence). In this respect i
shall state that the UPPSC had decleared the UP PCS-J 2015 results on 05.08.2016 in which i was
selected with a merit rank of 35. A copy of said result is attached herewith for your kind perusal.
Further I had  taken admission in LL.M. course in september, 2016 at the Directorate of Distance
Education,  Kurukshetra  University,  Kurukshetra  for  2016-2018  batch  and  i  was  appointed  as
Additional  Civil Judge (J.D.) only on 18th january, 2017 at Ambedkar Nagar which is much ahead
of my taking admisssion in LL.M. Course. 

The  examination  datesheet  pertaining  to  1st  Year  LL.M.  was  issued  by  the  University
sometime in the month of May, 2017 and thereafter the applicant had written a letter on 05.05.2017
to  the  Hon’ble  High  Court  seeeking  permission  to  appear  in  the  examination  and  further  in
anticipation  of  grant  of  permission  had  appeared  in  LL.M.  1st  year  examination  which  was
scheduled in May-June 2017. A copy of said letter is attached herewith for your kind perusal. 

This is to say that Directorate of Distance Education Kurukshetra University was establised
in year 1976 with a moto to provide an opportunity of higher education to the persons who could
not continue their studies because of reasons beyond their control. A copy of said prospectus is
attached herewith for your kind perusal. This is also to add that i have passed the 1 st year exams
without attending day to day classes. Thus course of Master of Laws (LL.M.) through distance
learning from Kurukshetra University does not require attending of day to day classes. I assures
your goodself that judicial work will not suffer on account of the undersigned pursuing this course,
but the same will be helpful in proper dispensation of my duties. It is also stated that I shall not be
required to avail study leave for pursuing this course. The documents in this regard  are attached.

Further this is to say that i was new to the service and was not aware about the circulars
issued by Hon’ble High Court, as and when i got to know about the ciculars pertaining to higher
education same was intimated by me to the Hon’ble High Court.

I shall also state that the Course and the University is recognised by the UGC. A copy of
letter issued by the University and the UGC is attached herewith for your kind perusal. 

It is therefore most respectfully requested to allow the undersigned to pursue the course of
LLM through distance learning as a candidate for the LL.M. Examination must pass the whole
examination (Previous as well as Final) within Five Years and the session 2020-2021 is the last year.
I shall forever be grateful. 

Thanking you in anticipation with profound Regards.


